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Welcome to The Raleigh AeroMasters Newsletter:  On 2015 we start the RAMS RC 

Club Newsletter with a little bit of a new look just to spice things up.  It will still be the content style that everyone 

is used to.  The RAMS Newsletter contains information about the Raleigh AeroMasters RC Flying Club in 

Raleigh, North Carolina with pictures, articles and topics that relate to the activities of the club and the RC Flying 

hobby every month.  I also want to welcome on 2015, those pilots that read our RAMS Newsletter from other 

states and abroad.  I appreciate kindly your interest and comments you send my way.  I hope that you all enjoy 

it!  Have a Great Year! 

This Is Your Club.  These Are Your 2015 RAMS Club Officers:                                             

President: James Taylor (JT)                     Vice-President: Gary Elliott                     Treasurer: Larry McMillen    

Secretary / AMA Contact: Jose Armstrong (Dr. Joey)                   Safety Officer: Joe Schodt 

 

 

 
ñWHERE WE NEVER LET THE FACTS INTERFERE WITH A GOOD STORYò 

My contacts at the FAA, NTSB and NORAD informed me 

about this incident.  Please READ! 

If you did not get what you wanted for Christmas and the 

present you were waiting for never arrived under the tree, I am 

sad to inform about the following midair collision.  Early 

evening on December 24, NORAD was tracking an 

unidentified red looking object in the national airspace.  The 

FAA was warned and military as well as civilian radars tracked 

the red, jolly old DRONE looking thing.   Airports were alerted 

and finally the FAA and NTSB got the following picture taken 

after a Grinchôs Airlines passenger airplane had to do an 

emergency landing.   

The picture seems to reveal what happened!! 



    
On December 7, 2014, the Raleigh AeroMasters Club had its winter club meeting at 10:00AM.  After club 

business was addressed, we had the pleasure of proceeding with a surprise special presentation.  Our Club 

Safety Officer, Joe Schodt together with our club Secretary and AMA Contact Person, Jose Armstrong (Dr. Joey 

ï me) had the pleasure and honor of presenting our club president, James Taylor (JT) with the 2014 Academy 

Of Model Aeronautics Carl Goldberg Vital People Award.   

                
How all these got started?  Early 2014, Joe Schodt brought the idea to me about a way to honor JTôs 

dedication to helping others in the hobby any time, any place, rain or shine, cold or hot.  Joe was telling me 



about his experience with how welcoming JT was when he joined RAMS and what a wealth of experience JT 

was and is, and how much he enriches the RC Flying hobby experience of anyone that happens to cross path 

with him.  Since I had the same experience with JT and consider him my mentor, I was immediately onboard.  

The AMA does have a way to honor this kind of individuals.  ñThose individuals that work on the background and 

give from themselves to help others enjoy the hobby.  They give from themselves to help their club.ò  Again, JT 

is the perfect example.  The award was established by Beth and Carl Goldberg from Goldberg Models and when 

Mr. Goldberg passed away the AMA continued this award.  The candidate is nominated early in the year.  Joe 

and I co-sponsored a nomination consisting on a letter sent to the AMA explaining the reasons why we thought 

JT was deserving of this prestigious award.  The nomination is evaluated (from numerous other nominations 

submitted from around the U.S.) and then voted by representatives of all AMA districts and five winners are 

announced by October. 

  

Since JT received the award, and a short excerpt was posted on the RAMS Facebook, the news have spread 

and our Facebook page got over 4,000 hits and the AMA proceeded to link to our posting.  JT is now even more 

famous and a legend!!!  I also wrote a report with pictures that was sent to the Academy of Model Aeronautics 

headquarters.  This report was also sent to our AMA district.  Of course, all these was done in order to let JT 

know how much we appreciate him and how honored we are to have him amongst us.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear JT, 

Congratulations on receiving the 2014 Carl Goldberg Vital People Award. I understand why you were such a deserving 
recipient and applaud you. It is people like you that make this hobby great. I would like to meet you the next time I'm 
around you guys to shake your hand. 
  
Again congratulations and have a Merry Christmas. 
  
--Jay Marsh 
AMA District IV Vice President 
 



 

Even if you are a seasoned RAMS pilot that has been a member for a few years, do spend a little bit of time 
reviewing the following topics so we all get back into the collective and accumulative knowledge of the way our 
club works in the different areas that immediately affects us all.  Also, it is a good idea to refresh our memory, so 
when new people asks information about RAMS, we know what to tell them.  If you have recently joined the club, 

take a look at this information so you get a better idea on how we do things at RAMS. 

Through the years, through meetings, we discuss procedures and how we do things at our club.  Every now and 
then we dust off rules and procedure to remind ourselves how we do things.  In our club we have tried to keep 
regulations simple and not lose focus on our main mission which is to have safe fun flying.  But, like with any 
other organization, we need to have some sort of structure so the following are some of the most basic things 

that we need to remember and follow. 

MEMBERSHIP:  We only have three types of memberships at RAMS. Full Members, Family Members and 
Student Members.  FULL members have voting privileges and pay full fees.  RAMS has a limited number of full 

memberships (50). Club officers have very specific situations in which to allow a few extra members above 50 
for very specific predetermined cases up to no more than 60.  If a wife or son / daughter living under the same 
roof wants to join the club, he or she may do it under FAMILY membership with no voting privileges.  We also 
allow a student up to high school level and 18 years old or less to join as STUDENT member with no voting 

privileges although we prefer they join through the FULL member route if at all possible.  Any club members that 
join RAMS as Family or Student can fly when a Full Member is present.  Any member that is a minor must 
be accompanied at the field by a legal guardian.  We do not have special memberships like guest 

membership or temporary membership.  Since we hold our relationship and agreements with our landlord, 
neighbors and the farmer with whom we share field space in very high consideration, we want to have very strict 
control of who flies at the field.                                                                                                                                                    
The membership application process: It consists on submitting an application form with the appropriate fee.  

The applicant comes to the field and spends time with members and club officers for a period of four to six 
weeks.  On the following club meeting, the club officers will have a meeting at the end and bring the applicant for 
discussion and final vote.  Any applicant that is not accepted after going for a vote or did not complete the 

application process will receive his application fee back. 

GUEST PILOTS:  At RAMS we allow club members to occasionally bring a guest to fly at our field under the 

RAMS pilot supervision and responsibility.  The guest must have an up to date AMA registration and must abide 
with all RAMS rules and regulations regarding safety and noise with no exceptions.  No guest can fly at RAMS 
without a RAMS club member present.  IMP:  A guest pilot that comes with regularity will be required to apply for 

The RAMS Club Officers, JT, Gary, Dr. Joey, Larry and Joe want 

to wish all the RAMS Pilots and their families a                        

VERY HAPPY NEW YEAR! 

May 2015 bring everyone many good things, airplanes, happiness 

and health.  Thanks to all our volunteers for a job well done on 2014 

and thanks for your ongoing efforts  towards 2015 to make our club 

the best.   

 



RAMS Club membership within four weeks from their initial flying visit.  Membership applications can be 

obtained from the www.ramsrc.com and mailed to the treasurer, Larry McMillen or brought to the field. 

AVOID FLYING OVER THE FARMING CREWS AND EQUIPMENT      

 

 

 

 

 

REMINDER TO OUR HELI PILOTS:  RAMS is an airplane club.  Some of our airplane pilots enjoy 

flying helicopters and multirotors.  They are allowed to do so when no airplane is in the air and must land 
as soon as an airplane is ready to takeoff.  And fly from the pilot stands please! 

 
FLY FROM THE FLIGHT (PILOT) STATIONS:  A reminder that pilots must fly from the flight 

stations.  This is for your safety.  This applies to all pilots, at any time flying any type of model.  It is even 
more important when a second pilot is ready for flight.  If for any reason you must get an airplane in the 
air from the field or outside the flight station, just make it back to the flight station but this action of 
walking while flying should be avoided as possible, so get started from the flight station.  Thanks guys 
for paying attention to this small but important safety rule.  The newer pilots may not be aware of this 
basic safety requirement so the more experienced pilots may need to remind them.  One of the best 
things at RAMS is that all pilots are great guys and no one gets offended when politely reminded about a 
safety rule.  We are just that kind of group and quite fortunate to be this way. 
 

NOISE REGULATIONS AT RAMS AS PART OF OUR ñGOOD 
NEIGHBOR POLICYò:  At RAMS we take into high  

consideration the comfort of our neighbors.  It is the right thing 
to do and a must if we want to maintain a good relationship  
with them.  The survival of our field depends on it.  One of the 
main considerations is noise control.  We abstain from flying  
gas, glow engines or noisy electrics before 9:00AM or at  
night.   Any engine that is deemed too noisy may need  
improved silencer system or may not be able to fly at RAMS.   
Any engine that is a 50cc displacement or more must have a 
canister muffler system, no exceptions. Any engine below a 50CC  

displacement must use the best silencer system possible.   
If deemed too loud, may require an improved silencer equipment  
installed.  DLE 35CC gas engines are too loud with the stock  
muffler.  You must use baffle inserts to silence the DLE 35cc  
engines.  The DLE 20cc is too loud with stock muffler.  You  
must use a baffle silencer.  Unfortunately how loud an engine is and                                                        

how annoying is to a neighbor is a subjective thing.  We decided                                                                                       
time ago that managing engine noise at RAMS is not based on                                                                         

As part of our GOOD NEIGHBOR POLICY 
we ask from all our pilots and guests to keep 
away from any farming crews working out on 
the fields.  Please, stay away from flying over 
them or their equipment.  This is a must and 
our friend (the farmer) has requested this 
from us and appreciates our effort.   

 

 

 

CANISTER Muffler 

BAFFLE SILENCER INSERT 

http://www.ramsrc.com/


decibel measurements on the ground but how noisy it is in flight when that noise will be carried away at 
a distance and possibly disturb our neighbors.  We will always choose toward quieting down an engine 
as much as possible to not risk noise complaints.  We just canôt risk it based on our commitment with the 
landlord.  An engine that is perceived too loud may not be allowed to fly at RAMS if not silenced enough.  
Please consider these noise restrictions before you join the club or buy / build any Gas or Glow engine 
setups once you are a member.  If you feel that these restrictions are too limiting, RAMS may not be the 
right club for you. A couple other clubs in our area do not have noise restrictions.  Others do. 
. 

GET ON THE FLIGHT PATTERN:   

When a second airplane goes in the air, both pilots  
should enter a flight pattern.  The flight pattern is  
nothing more than pilots agreeing on a general  
direction of flight to reduce the chance of two  
airplanes colliding because flying into each other  
because of going in opposite directions.  Usually, the  
flight pattern is determined by the wind direction.  If  
the wind is coming from a north direction, airplanes  
will take off and land from right to left on our runway.   
So the flight pattern is for airplanes to fly from right to left over the runway.  Sometimes with crosswinds 
or no wind, you may not be sure what the flight pattern is, just ask the pilot already in the air.  We are 
asking to the experienced pilots to help the new pilots with understanding this basic concept for safety.  
Avoid flying figure eights with returns over the runway when a second airplane takes off.  That places 
you half the time flying against the flight pattern.  Avoid 3D maneuvers (flip flopping) over the runway 
when other airplanes are flying.  Do it over the grass field.  If you are the only one flying, have at it and 
do all the flight maneuvers you want.  But observe and return to a flight pattern when a second airplane 
takes off, especially if it is a new pilot with less experience.  Keep it safe.  Thanks guys! 

 

OTHER SAFETY REMINDERS:   In order to keep our club activities as safe as possible we ask pilots 

to follow a few basic rules.  We want to keep it safe for person and property.  RAMS Safety rules as well as AMA 
Safety Code are to be followed.  If you donôt agree with these rules, RAMS may not be the right club for you.    

-Fly from the pilot stands: Again, for safety of the pilots and property, please fly from the pilot stands. This 

includes our heli pilots. For safety reasons we must insist to have pilots flying from the stands.  Do not allow your 
heli or airplane fly too close to other pilots or yourself or too close to the pilot stands.   

-We have a limit of 4 PILOTS flying at the same time.  This keeps the airspace from getting too 

crowded or confusing and reduces the risk of midair collisions. If you are the fifth pilot, just wait until someone 
lands. Only on certain occasions we allow more than 4 pilots if flying combat, formation or during certain events. 

-For those flying gas or nitro engines: Engines must be started on the pilot side of the fence.  Do not 

start them on the parking lot or shelter even for testing or adjustments.   

-Electric airplane motors are not to be tested in the shelter area to avoid runaway airplanes or 

helis and risk of injury to other pilots or spectators.  Once you connect the battery to your ESC consider that the 
motor can go off at any time and cause an accident despite all safety settings on the ESC or the transmitter. 

-When placing or retrieving an airplane on the runway, call loudly for the runway so everyone else 

knows where you are.  If you must retrieve an airplane on the field, announce when you are crossing the 
runway.  If you need to make adjustments on your aircraft, do not leave it on the runway.  Taxi to the pilot stand 
area and do whatever adjustments you must.  On takeoff and landing, announce loudly what you are doing to 
make sure other pilots are aware.  If your airplane goes ñmotor deadstickò or you are running out of battery power, 
announce it loudly and you will have landing priority.   

-DO NOT FLY behind the flight line.   This is not just a RAMS rule but AMA Safety Code.  

-Do not taxi airplanes in the pits area especially if facing towards the parking / shelter area.   
-Please make sure that all your FAILSAFE settings in your receiver are established properly, especially the 
throttle to come to idle or cut off.   

 



-Please observe the NO SMOKING regulation.  We have an increased number of glow and gas models as well 
as gas generators.  If you must smoke at the field, there is a designated area on the south end of the parking. 
We need to make sure we all keep awareness of what other pilots are doing and where everyone is, when 
flying.  These precautions will help to keep things safer for pilots and property.  If you see unsafe behavior, just 
politely let the pilot know.  In case that does not work, let the Safety Officer (Joe Schodt) know or an available 
club officer.  

     
Dr. Joey (me) holding the Carbon Z Eflite Splendor by Horizon Hobby.  I first saw this airplane when it came 
out a few years ago and in the $450.00 range, I found it pricey for a foamy although it comes with all good 
electronics including a receiver with AS3X stabilization technology and Power 50 motor.  The airplane was 
designed by Quique Somenzini as an F3A pattern / aerobatic and sport flyer airplane as well as 3D capable.  I 
saw our David Plott getting one and loved the way it flies.  The airplane went on 1/3 the price on clearance with 
free shipping and that was my chance.  Unfortunately, soon after I got it, I was doing a ñshow offò low pass knife 
edge and dumb thumb it to the ground in front of the ñPeanut Galleryò.  It is already repaired and ready to go. 

                                            
Rich is one of the newest RAMS pilots building the RAMS / Joe Schodt modified Stearman Foamy Biplane.  I 

had the honors of the maiden flight.  We got it to fly properly except the motor was an old one and the bearings 
and power was just not behaving.  Rich recently installed a new motor running out of a 3 cell Lipo and this thing 

SPLENDOR                                
Pictures by Sam Goldfarb 

Another Joe Schodt / Flite 

Test / RAMS Stearman 

Biplane makes it to the 

RAMS Flying field.  This 

time Rich got to build one. 

GOOD LOOKING!   
The airplane, not Rich! 


